Press Release

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs extends its warmest congratulations to
the Sudanese people on the occasion of the signing of the peace
agreement between the Transitional Government and the Revolutionary
Front in Juba, on the 3™ of October 2020.

This historic agreement represents as a solid step towards building a
Sudan of peace, Freedom and Justice, which many of its sons and
daughters have paid its price in blood and tears, it also represent an
opening door for a real democratic transformation and political and
economic stability, which shall guarantee balanced and sustainable
development in all regions and parts of the Sudan.

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs commended the great and effective role
being played by brothers in the Republic of South Sudan for hosting the
peace talks, and bridging the gaps between the interim government and
their colleagues in armed struggle movements, for reaching this
agreement. The Ministry also, thanks all the sisterly and friendly
countries which sponsored the agreement, in all the stages and witnessed
the signing of the final agreement. The Ministry especial thanks goes to
the Republic of Chad, Kingdom of Saudi Arabia, the United Arab
Emirates, the State of Qatar, the Arab Republic of Egypt, the Federal
Democratic Republic of Ethiopia, the State of Somalia, the State of
Djibouti, the Republic of Uganda, Troika, IGAD, Arab League, African
Union, European Union, United Nations, and it’s all agencies operating
in Sudan.



The Ministry takes this overwhelming joyful atmosphere prevailing
across the country by signing the agreement, which is pervading across
the country, to urge the Sudanese People’s Liberation Movement, led by
Abdul Aziz Al-Hilo Sudan Liberation Movement, led by Abdul Wahid
Mohammed Nur, to join the peace process to achieve a comprehensive
national consensus, and the long- awaited stability and prosperity for the
people of the Sudan.



